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ALA INTELLECTUAL FREEDOM COMMITTEE 
REPORT TO COUNCIL 

2024 LIBLEARNX MEETING 
BALTIMORE, MARYLAND 

 

The ALA Intellectual Freedom Committee (IFC) is pleased to present this update of its activities 
and the activities of the Office for Intellectual Freedom since the ALA Annual Conference in 
June, 2023:   

FREEDOM TO READ STATEMENT REVISION TASK FORCE 

The Freedom to Read statement is a statement that supports intellectual freedom as expressed. 
in the Library Bill of Rights, elaborating upon principles I. – V in the Library Bill of Rights. It 
was first written in 1953 in response to a wave of censorship attempts related to anti-
communism. It was drafted at a conference sponsored jointly by American Library Association 
and the American Book Publishers Council. The statement rallies libraries and publishers in 
taking a firm stand against censorship.  
 
Since 1953, the statement has been revised four times, though none of the revisions significantly 
altered the statement. In 1972, revisions were made to ensure the document addressed universal 
attempts at censorship, rather than a focus on anti-communism. In 1991, revisions were made to 
make the statement gender inclusive. In 2000, revisions were made to ensure the statement 
reflected censorship attempts related to internet content. In 2004, revisions were made to better 
reflect political realities post-September 11, 2001. 
 
In 2022, members of the Intellectual Freedom Committee (IFC) and American Library 
Association leadership recommended the formation of a task force to review the Freedom to 
Read Statement. The recommendation was based in part on the length of time since the statement 
was last reviewed and the recent surge in book banning in schools and libraries across the United 
States.  
 
At the IFC meeting held during American Library Association Annual Conference 2023 in 
Chicago, Illinois, Committee Associate Johannah Genett presented a plan to revise the Freedom 
to Read Statement (see attachment A) that had been approved by IFC Chair Lesliediana Jones. 
The first phase of the potential revision was focused on membership engagement. The purpose of 
this phase was to engage American Library Association members on the themes of the Freedom 
to Read statement and offer an opportunity for members to provide feedback on what changes 
may be needed to the statement. Publishers and other co-signatories to the statement were 
specifically not engaged in this first phase because it is important to first gauge American 
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This includes the involvement of members of the subcommittee in the Vendor and Library 
Community of Practice. Recent efforts with the Community of Practice include carrying out an 
online discussion series and collaborating with vendors to address shared privacy concerns.  

The subcommittee members are also  tracking developments concerning FISA Section 702, 
including monitoring legislative proposals related to Section 702 and considering their potential 
impact on library privacy and intellectual freedom and connecting with the Committee on 
Legislation (COL) to determine next steps. 

The subcommittee is also committed to addressing privacy concerns associated with artificial 
intelligence and exploring the impact of AI on privacy, and plan to produce information for the 
broader library community on the impact of generative AI on the library community. For 
example, library vendors, particularly vendors offering services to both library and non-library 
industries, have already begun to change their privacy policies to account for their use of 
artificial intelligence and user data. We need 
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UABB also supported its partner organizations’ advocacy campaigns. A particular highlight was 
UABB virtual program conducted with UABB partner First Book / Diverse Books for All that 
highlighted First Book’s evidence-based white paper documenting how the availability of 
diverse literature supports children’s educational success. UABB also partnered with the Writers 
Guild on an Instagram-based banned books read out that featured prominent screen and stage 
actors and supported banned bookmobile campaigns sponsored by Penguin Random House and 
The Nation that distributed frequently banned and challenged books to interested readers and 
raised awareness of the harms of censorship. 

In October, Unite Against Book Bans and ALA joined forces with the New York Public Library, 
a UABB partner, on their Books for All campaign. Taking place from October 2023 through 
June 2024, Books for All provides free materials for participation in a Teen Book Blub, 
including access to four e-books and a toolkit; a Teen Writing Contest; and virtual events with 
authors. 

With the support of members of the ALA Policy Corps, the UABB presented programs on 
advocacy at library meetings across the country, including conferences held by ARSL, AASL, 
and the South Carolina Library Association. 

Currently, there are 213 Unite Against Book Bans partner organizations. 94 partners are national 
organizations and 119 are state and local organizations, including several state chapters of the 
American Library Association.  

BANNED BOOKS WEEK 

Banned Books Week remains an essential part of ALA’s advocacy and outreach in defense of 
intellectual freedom. The 2023 event received more major press and social media attention than 
in previous years, tied to the increased public awareness about censorship issues in schools and 
libraries. The current organized censorship campaign has also boosted interest and participation 
in the event, facilitating additional collaboration with partners such as the members of the 
Banned Books Week Coalition and Unite Against Book Bans partners, including major 
publishers.  

The 2023 event received no small amount of interest because of the honorary chairs selected by 
the Coalition: actor and advocate LeVar Burton and Da’Taeveyon Daniels. Burton had several 
major press appearances, recorded a video in support of the first-ever Banned Books Week day 
of action, and participated in a well-received live virtual program that drew on his longstanding 
role as host of PBS’ Reading Rainbow and his celebrity as an actor. Da’Taeveyon Daniels, a 
high school senior who leads two Student Advocates for Speech chapters in Texas, is at the 
forefront of student advocacy and is a passionate champion of student rights and intellectual 
freedom.  

https://ncac.org/project/student-advocates-for-speech-2
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In addition to programming featuring authors, librarians, and advocates, the 2023 Banned Books 
Week featured a specific day of action: Let Freedom Read Day on October 7, which focused on 
encouraging readers and advocates to engage in discrete and easily achievable actions against 
censorship. Suggested actions included calling a decision maker; borrowing a banned book and 
thanking local librarians; attending a board meeting; and joining Unite Against Book Bans as an 
individual member or as an organizational member. Members working with OIF, UABB and the 
Banned Books Week Coalition plan to make Let Freedom Read Day a regular feature of Banned 
Books Week. 

In closing, the Intellectual Freedom Committee thanks the division and chapter intellectual 
freedom committees, the Intellectual Freedom Round Table, the unit liaisons, and the members 
of the OIF staff, recognizing the tireless work of the Office for Intellectual Freedom and the 
Freedom to Read Foundation. In particular, we thank Deborah Caldwell-Stone, Joyce McIntosh, 
Karen Gianni, Eric Stroshane and Betsy Gomez for their support of our members and colleagues 
who are fighting censorship and other challenges to intellectual freedom in their communities.  

Respectfully Submitted, 

ALA Intellectual Freedom Committee 

Lesliediana Jones, Chair 

Becky Calzada 

Peter D. Coyl 

Jina DuVernay 

Rhonda Evans 

Sukrit Goswami 

Sarah Houghton 

E. Ray James 

Qiana M. Johnson 

Rebecca L. Moorman 

Donna Morris 

Julie Oborny, Chair, IFC Privacy Subcommittee 

Johannah Genett, Committee Associate 

Tina Thomas, Committee Associate 


